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CONFIDENTTIAL

Re: Case No. 97018.Q

Dear Mr. {

In a Memorandum dated (flB®,6 you requested Board staff
advice concerning the Bureau of s’ s acceptance
of expenses, pursuant to contract or three Bureau

employees to S 8 manufacturin
to witness tests of d

controls being manufactured for the
lty ng o your memorandum, the City’s contract
calls for on-site witness testing of the S
W controls. (You cited sectlion
spe01f1cat10n HeR fﬁg; ‘) You enclosed a 1etter
_fr m the manufacturer’s representatlve, S y
@A, Inc., which states that expenses of the on-
site testlng and witnessing "will be covered as per the
contract agreement."

; our memorandum suggested, staff contacted {
@8, who confirmed the facts you provided;
orally advised Mr. @ EEE@# that under the facts
presented, it is the oplnlon of the staff that the
acceptance of expenses for on-site witness testing as
provided for by contract does not fall within the
intended meaning of ‘the gift prov151ons of the
Governmental Ethics ordinance; for this reason, and
based on previous cases of the Board, the staff
concluded and advised Mr. i) that there is nothing
in the Ethics Ordinance that would prevent your
department from sending representatlves, at the
contractor’s expense, to witness the testing of the
AR #® controls manufactured for the

staff

Mr. £ Ak asked that we provide a written
confirmation of our oral advice; this letter confirms
's oral advice to him. As staff advised Mr.
), the staff opinion in this case is based on the
application of the Governmental Ethics Ordinance to the
facts stated in this letter. If the facts are




inaccurate, please notify us, as any change in the facts may
alter our opinion.

Thank you for your inquiry. We appreciate your willingness to
abide by the standards embodied in the Governmental Ethics
Ordinance. 1If you have any further qguestions, please contact

us.

Very truly yours,
P /.,-)

Ellen M. W. Sewell

Legal Counsel
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Executive Directlsr

es\97018.QL




